
Ohio Department of Higher Education Student Complaint Process 
The Ohio Department of Higher Education (ODHE) is responsible for responding to formal complaints 

against public, independent non-profit and proprietary institutions of higher education in Ohio. While the 

ODHE has limited authority over colleges and universities, and cannot offer legal advice or initiate civil 

court cases, the Chancellor's staff will review submitted complaints and work with student complainants 

and institutions. 

 
COMPLAINTS NOT UNDER THE CHANCELLOR’S JURISDICTION 

 Complaints filed more than two years after the incident 
 Grade disputes 
 Student conduct violations 
 Criminal misconduct* 
 Violations of federal law** 

 

*Complaints concerning criminal misconduct should be filed with local law enforcement. 
**Complaints relating to violations of federal law should be filed directly with the federal agency having 
jurisdiction over the matter. 
 

How to Submit a Complaint (Please follow the steps outlined below to submit a complaint) 
 

STEP 1 
If a student has concerns related to classroom situations or administrative actions, he/she should contact 
the faculty or staff member(s) with whom there has been a conflict. It may be possible to resolve the 
concerns without the need for formal institutional action. However, if the student’s complaint is not 
resolved satisfactorily, or if the complaint cannot be resolved by contacting the faculty or staff member(s), 
the student should proceed to STEP 2. 

STEP 2 
The student should file a complaint through the institution of higher education’s established complaint 
process. Information on the process can usually be found in the institution’s academic catalog, student 
handbook or website. If the student is unable to resolve the complaint in this manner, the student should 
contact the Ohio Department of Higher Education using the online complaint form found below. Please 
note that the complaint must be received within two years of the completion of the institution’s complaint 
process. 
 
STEP 3 
After receiving a complaint through the ODHE complaint form, the Chancellor’s staff will review the 
submitted materials. If needed, the ODHE will contact the person submitting the complaint for any 
required additional information or clarifications. The Ohio Department of Higher Education will then send a 
copy of the complaint to the institution against which the complaint has been filed and ask for a response 
within three weeks. After receiving the college or university’s response, the Chancellor’s staff will 
determine whether the institution’s student complaint process has been followed and exhausted and what 
additional steps or follow-up, if any, will be taken. The Chancellor’s staff will inform both parties involved in 
the complaint of the outcome of our review in writing. Depending on the complexity of the complaint, most 
follow-up contact regarding the complaint will be completed within 4 to 6 weeks. 
 
Questions??  If you have additional questions about the complaint process, or want to clarify that your 
individual complaint is reviewable by the Ohio Department of Higher Education, please feel free to contact 
Matt Exline at (614) 728-3095 or mexline@highered.ohio.gov. 
 

The Online Complaint Form can be completed at: 

https://www.ohiohighered.org/students/complaints 
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